Daily and Sunday Masses are livestreamed from Walsingham House via both YouTube and Instagram (on either, simply search BrentwoodCYS), and more details are at www.bcys.net. Sunday Mass for everyone is at 10.30am, and there is also a Youth Mass on Wednesday evenings at 8pm, aimed especially for those aged 13-23, though everyone, naturally, is very welcome online! 

Seventh Sunday of Easter Year A
 John 17:1-11 1 Jesus raised his eyes to heaven and said: ‘Father, the hour has come: glorify your Son so that your Son may glorify you; 2 and, through the power over all mankind that you have given him, let him give eternal life to all those you have entrusted to him. 3 And eternal life is this: to know you, the only true God and Jesus Christ whom you have sent. 4 I have glorified you on earth and finished the work that you gave me to do. 5 Now, Father, it is time for you to glorify me with that glory I had with you before ever the world was. 6 I have made your name known to the men you took from the world to give me. They were yours and you gave them to me, and they have kept your word. 7 Now at last they know that all you have given me comes indeed from you; 8 for I have given them the teaching you gave to me, and they have truly accepted this, that I came from you, and have believed that it was you who sent me. 9 I pray for them; I am not praying for the world but for those you have given me, because they belong to you: 10 all I have is yours and all you have is mine, and in them I am glorified. 11 I am not in the world any longer, but they are in the world, and I am coming to you.’ 
Other readings: Acts 1:12-14 Psalm 26 (27) 1 Peter 4:13-16 
These are the opening words of the prayer that the evangelist attributes to Jesus at the Last Supper, on the night before he died. Jesus speaks of the hour, towards which his whole life has been directed. Jesus prays that the Father will glorify him. This will happen through his death and resurrection, and the subsequent raising of Christ, with his risen humanity, to the presence of God. Through this Easter mystery eternal life is bestowed on those who believe. The work of Jesus is now complete, and he prays for those who through his preaching have come to know the Father’s name. He distinguishes them from the world which does not know or accept him. These true disciples have realized that Jesus comes from the Father and that his teaching is true and reliable. Jesus stresses that his prayer is for those who believe and not for the world. While Jesus is soon to leave this world, his faithful followers will remain to continue his work. They will be supported by the prayer of Christ to the Father.
	             [image: image3.jpg]



	Parish newsletter   ST. EDWARD THE CONFESSOR

CATHOLIC CHURCH

(St Edward is the Patron Saint of our Deanery)

   Parish Priest: Father Tom Jordan 
   Associate Priest: Father Dominic Howarth
  5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT

  Telephone & Fax: 01708 740308

  e-mail: romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org

  Parish Website www.stedwards-romford.org.uk    

  Diocese of Brentwood Registered Charity No.234092

  Web Site: www.dioceseofbrentwood.net 
-------------------------------------------------------------------
   St. Peter’s Primary School         01708 745506

  Head Teacher:                              Mrs Jenny Waterfield 


Our Parish is part of the Brentwood Diocese and Alan Williams is our Bishop.
We are part of the Romford Parishes Partnership within the Havering Deanery, together with 
 Christ the Eternal High Priest, Corpus Christi, Most Holy Redeemer & St Dominic. 
We are twinned with the parish of Regina Pacis, Ladysmith, Diocese of Dundee, South Africa, 

and pray for their Bishop, Graham Rose.

Seventh Sunday of Easter (A)
 Sunday 24th May 2020 
For Healing and Safety

God of healing and mercy, be with the people around the world who are ill. Comfort those whose loved ones have died.

 Relieve our anxieties about our livelihoods and our future. 

Lord bless and protect my family and friends from illness. 

Bless all who risk their lives to help the sick. 

Bless all who continue their essential work to keep us happy. 

May we meet again with all our family and friends and 

may we never experience these difficult days again.

St Patricks Missionary Society
Parish Update

As Faith leaders and government work to agree to develop a plan to enable the phased and safe reopening of places of worship, we look forward to the time when we can gather again. However, as the Government has already said – it may yet be some weeks before the church is even open for private prayer. For any kind of gatherings, given that we have a relatively small church, we may be looking well into the autumn or beyond. In the meantime we will look at all possibilities to do as much as we safely can as lockdown gradually eases. Once guidance from the Government and our Bishops is more definite – as they will also be advising us of particular measures to take when we re-open – we will arrange a zoom meeting with the Parish Forum to consider what we might do. Please be assured, as soon as we can, we will share with you our plans for the way forward with Sacramental programmes and Parish life. 

Fr Tom has had a difficult few weeks but is now recuperating at home. He is very grateful for all the cards and messages. If you have a questions about an administrative matter, or any general enquiry about sacraments  please email the parish office at romford@dioceseofbrentwood.org In case of emergency please email frdominic@dioceseofbrentwood.org or call him on 01277 373959. 
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:
Sean O’Sullivan aged 62years of Heaton Ave Romford

His funeral will take place on Friday 29th May at South Essex Crematorium

also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may find strength in God to bear their loss.                      
Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
 Margaret Alake, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Fr Michael Butler,  Dyllis Dangerfield, Fr Kieran Dodd,

Margaret Harvey, Fr Liam Hayes,  Evelyn Hughes, Fr Tom Jordan,

 Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam,  Mrs D Langan, Fr Jean-Laurent Marie, Bina McCarthy,

 Fr John McKeon, Brendan O’Connor, Jacqueline O’Neill,  Bernadette O’Sullivan, Terry Raftery, Samantha Rowe, Peggy Squires,  Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Stephen Toye, 

Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam,

Donations During this time of the Covid 19 pandemic, a number of parishioners have enquired about online donations to support the continued running of the parish. For those interested more details are available at www.dioceseofbrentwood.net/donations Thank you. 
Please pray for the repose of the soul of Fr Paul Dynan most recently parish priest at Tilbury and Stanford-le-Hope. Born in London, Fr Paul grew up in the Manor Park and Upton Park parishes and was educated at St Bonaventure’s School, Forest Gate. His professional career was as a biomedical scientist working in the NHS and living in Chelmsford. He was widowed with three young children quite early in his marriage.  When his family had grown up, he applied to the diocese and was accepted as a student for the priesthood. He was ordained on 10 July 2004. As an assistant priest he served at Colchester (2004-2007) and in the Basildon Team Ministry (2007-2009). He served as priest-in-charge of the Basildon Team Ministry (2009-2010). As a parish priest he served at Our Lady & All Saints, Basildon (2010) and Our Lady Star of the Sea, Tilbury/Our Lady & St Joseph, Stanford-le-Hope (2010-2019). He retired due to ill health in November 2019. May he rest in peace.
Please pray for the repose of the soul of Canon John Duckett Canon Duckett was born in Preston, Lancashire, in 1928 and as a young child moved to Chelmsford. He was educated at Our Lady Immaculate Primary School, Chelmsford, and St Joseph’s College, Ipswich, before being accepted as a junior seminarian. He was ordained by Bishop Beck on 31 July 1955 and served as an assistant priest at Dunmow (1955-1956), Ilford (1956-1962) and Colchester (1963-1965). As a parish priest Father Duckett served at Burnham-on-Crouch (1962-1963), Debden (1965-1970), Manor Park (1970-1976), Barking (1976-1985), Tilbury (1985-1987) and East Ham (1987-2001). Thereafter he went to Our Lady & St George, Walthamstow (2001-2002), and St Antony, Forest Gate (2002-2012), in both parishes assisting in a semi-retired capacity. In retirement he acted as chaplain to the Little Company of Mary at Westcliff-on-Sea (2012-2017) before taking up residence at Nazareth House, Southend (2017). In 2017 he was appointed as an Honorary Canon of Brentwood Cathedral in recognition of his outstanding priestly ministry in the diocese, which he had also served as a member of the Finance Board and as a Consultor. May he rest in peace. 
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Pentecost Sunday, 31st May, 10.30am Mass for Confirmandi. With a special message from Bishop Alan at the start of Mass, and music recorded by soloists and groups of young people from across the Diocese, as well as Intercessions read by young people, this Mass is especially for those who would have been Confirmed today, and it will be offered for you. On both YouTube and Instagram we are BrentwoodCYS, and more details of the Mass are at https://bcys.net/events/pentecost/
[image: image2.jpg]


Corpus Christi, Sunday 14th June, 10.30am Mass for Holy Communion children and their families. With a special message from Bishop Alan, and music recorded before lockdown from children’s choirs across the Diocese, this Mass will be celebrated as a children’s Mass, with simplified readings, and intercessions recorded by Holy Communion children. The Mass will be offered for the children and their families. On both YouTube and Instagram we are BrentwoodCYS, and more details of the Mass are at https://bcys.net/events/corpuschristi/ 

